## Centerville High School PTO Meeting

May 13, 2020

Members present: President- Cambra Edmondson, Vice President — Melanie Adams, Treasurer — Susan Ralston, Secretary — Judy Winfield, Membership — Anjeanette Rettig, Curriculum Advisory— Erica Paulson, Coordinating Principal — John Carroll, College & Career Fair — Christina Hoschouer, Hospitality — Dana Ronnebaum, Members — Meryl Matthews and Jen Argue.

The meeting was opened in the Centerville H.S. parking lot by President Cambra Edmondson at 7:02 p.m.

Anjeanette made a motion to accept the minutes from the previous meeting and Melanie seconded.

# **Principal's report**

Summer school will have more rigor ....like we normally expect. The plan for school in the Fall is still being developed. We do have a complete shutdown until June 30<sup>th</sup>.

There will be a virtual commencement. Most students have jumped in to participate. Once the commencement link is open you can access it whenever. Graduation is June 1<sup>st</sup> at 7:00 p.m.

The Seniors virtual last day is Wednesday, May 20<sup>th</sup>. May 30<sup>th</sup> at 1:30 is the Senior Drive-Out. There will be fire trucks, Police cars, banners, etc.

A virtual ceremonies of Scholar athletes will be held.

Gov. Dewine said we will see a \$2.1 million cut for this school year from the state. We are saving money during this situation from the buses not running. (saving the gas money)

## **President's report**

Cambra said we were not awarded the \$2,500. Grant that she applied for.

During the Blue Ribbon Ceremony we usually recognize individual volunteers. This year Cambra just put a generic message to all for their help and support.

## **Treasurer's report**

Susan discussed our incoming and outgoing money. She said our balance this Fall will be about the same as it was last Fall.

# **Membership**

No updates

We will send out info to parents in June.

# **Scholarship**

We will give two \$500 Scholarships. We might receive money from an anonymous donor for additional scholarships. We ended up with 44 applications.

# Elk Pride

Jen Argue and Meryl Matthews are taking over Elk Pride for next year.

We have left over candy that can be used for next year. We will continue to ask for candy donations next year. Cambra made popcorn buckets that were delivered to students.

#### Elk Tours

None

# **College & Career Fair**

Huge success.

# **Hospitality**

No updates

#### Old business

None

# **New business**

Board positions - Melanie will head the Scholarship Committee next year again.

Open positions are....Teacher appreciation, Late Night @ CHS/ After Prom, Best Seats in the house, Elk tours, Hospitality, and College and Career Fair.

Cambra made a motion to give Mr. Carroll \$3,000.00 for expenses. Anjeanette seconded the motion.

Our next meeting will be June 10<sup>th</sup> @ 7:00 p.m.

We adjourned at 7:58 p.m.

Submitted by secretary,

# Judy Winfield